McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Tuesday June 8th, 2010
Board of Directors Present: David Quick, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson, David Enerson 
Additional Attendees Brendan Laing – Golden Sands RC&D 
Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on April 13, 2010 were read and approved.  
Financial Report:  David Quick reviewed the financial status of the Lake District.  To date for 2010 there are total assets of 116,976,31.  Expenses to date are 1,242.97; but the majority of expenses for the year have not been paid yet as there will be payroll for weed harvesting and chemical treatments.  To date the net income/loss (Lake District revenue minus expenses) for the year is at 46,394.38
APM Review:  Krista Olson reviewed the status of aquatic plant management for the year to date.  The first EWM treatment was completed on May 9, and approximately 7 acres were treated and two areas had a good response.  Unfortunately in the last week the EWM has resurfaced at a new level, running along both sides of the main body of water.  Brendan mapped the EWM, and 23 acres was found.  Brendan reported he has continued to hand pull where he can and has had success with removing EWM where pulled.  The Harvesters are currently cutting CLP in some of the dense patches that were identified, and are cutting the patches only to remove the turion seeds.  Another chemical treatment is planned for late in the week to attempt to knock back the new growth that was found.  Tony Slowinski reported the crew are cutting and filling loads of CLP every 20 minutes, with 30 loads done in the last 4 days.  From what the harvester crew has seen in pre-drawdown years, other than the CLP the weed level is down dramatically.   The harvesters will not be cutting in any areas with EWM.  If homeowners think they have spotted EWM they can contact Brendan at 343-6278 to notify him.  

North/South Channel Update:  Krista Olson reviewed the information that Bonestroo has researched on the Heffron St culvert.  The old culvert was 1 6’ culvert, and the new is 2 square 6’ holes, giving more capacity than the old culvert.  Bonestroo is also reviewing the elevations through the channel and historical photos of the original drainage to see if there is a problem with the elevation not allowing drainage.  They did report back that one of the largest issues needing to be addressed in the channel based on their observations last year is the nutrient sources feeding the channel.  The steep grade of the hills on sections of the channel without shoreline buffers is adding excess nutrients to the channel, and needs to be addressed to improve water quality.    
Fertilizer Buffer Area regulation:  Based on the feedback from Bonestroo and from the UW-Extension, McDill Lake District needs to address the excess nutrient loading.  The UW-Extension recommended reviewing the distance residents are staying back from the water with fertilizer and lawn treatments, and should at minimum have residents stay 35’ back from the shoreline when fertilizing.  A recommendation was made to replace the 0 phosphate ban in the Lake District which is now state law with a 35’ fertilizer free buffer regulation.  Discussion was held, and some homeowners expressed concern as 35’ would be the majority of their yard.  It was decided to not require it as a regulation, but instead make it a recommendation from the Lake District.  
Slow No Wake Proposal:  David Enerson reviewed the current law which requires boats to stay back 100’ from the shoreline if traveling full speed.  Due to the lack of aquatic plants, there has been the return of water skiing, wave runners, and speed boats.  Due to these all being prop based activities which can chop EWM, there is concern from the board and the DNR on having high levels of extra boat traffic that will cause EWM to be spread quicker.  One option presented is to have slow no wake hours to limit the amount of high speed activity.  Currently Lakes Emily, Tree, and Helen in Portage County have slow no wake hours.  There is also concern of speed under the power wires as there is a blind spot coming around the corner, and with the increase of canoe/kayak activity from Nature Treks it is a potential accident spot.  Discussion on the topic included opinions for and against the limitations, and in the end it was decided not to pursue slow no wake at this time.  The lake district will contact Nature Treks to ask them not to have their boaters go down the center to avoid an accident, and check into if the lake district is liable if they don’t buoy shallow sandbar hazards.     
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski is trying to work with the city to have silt traps maintained in Iverson on a regular basis.  Unfortunately the city voted the issue down, and instead Jeremy will have to look to add it to the budget for next year as a capital improvement.  The Parks department and city engineering both agree it is a needed item to be addressed.
Fish Restocking:  John Jones report was read, Tom Meronek from the DNR will be doing a fish shocking one evening to survey the game fish in McDill to see how the population is returning.   Tom was asked to also look at the carp population in McDill as the population seems to be on the increase.  Unfortunately Tom is unable to survey the carp along with the game fish due to resource limitations.  Greg Olson showed a picture of a baby carp that is being caught with panfish, if homeowners catch a carp they should not be returned to the water.  There will be 600 pike restocked this fall.  

Voluntary Boating Restriction Reminder:  Please avoid boating in areas known to contain EWM until treatment has been completed or the EWM has been removed.  Please also avoid boating at high speed during the two weeks after treatment to keep the water still 

The next meeting is set for September 14th at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:33 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
